CITY OF MURRAY HILL

MINUTES
August 15, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:30, at 3104 Danbury Court by Mayor Johnson. Commissioners
present were Kaelin, Rieser, Bennett and Watson. Also, in attendance was City Clerk/Treasurer
Barker.

Those in attendance were led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.
The agenda was presented and approved.

The minutes of the Special Meeting on July 31,2023 were reviewed and with a motion to approve
and a second the minutes were accepted as written.

Due to an omission, the corrected minutes of the July 2023 meeting were presented and it was
moved to accept the minutes There was a second, the motion passed unanimously

Pictures of the signs that will be used to close the walking path, were presented.
Hopefully there will not be another occasion to use them.

The commissioners are compiling a list of companies that do work for the City.

‘CITY OF MURRAY HILL, ORDINANCE NO. 2, SERIES 2023, AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR
THE LEVY OF AD VALOREM TAXES FOR THE CITY PURPOSES FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING
JUNE 30, 2024” was presented for 2" reading. A roll call vote was taken:

Commissioner Watson — yes

Commissioner Rieser — yes

Commissioner Bennett — yes

Commissioner Kaellin — yes

Mayor Johnson - yes

The ordinance was approved unanimously. Effective July 1% 2023.

“CITY OF MURRAY HILL, ORDINANCE # 3, SERIES 2023, An ordinance adopting the City of
Murray Hill, KY Annual Budget for the fiscal Year July 1,2023 through June 30, 2024, Revenues
and Expenditures of City Government “was presented for 2" reading. A motion was made to
increase two line items, events and maintenance and grounds. That motion was seconded and
passed unanimously. A roll call vote on the amended ordinance was taken:

Commissioner Watson — yes
Commissioner Rieser — yes
Commissioner Bennett — yes
Commissioner Kaelin — yes
Mayor Johnson — yes



The ordinance was approved unanimously. Effective July1st 2023.

After researching who helped cut up the trees that fell the night of the storm; three men were
identified. They used chain saws and their truck to move trees and debris off the roads. The three
men will be recognized at the September meeting.

The City also realizes that many others may have been helping and anyone who helped is so
appreciated.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be
September 12, 2023 at 6:30 at the New Life Church.

Respectfully submitted,

Henrietta Barker Patrick Johnson
City Clerk Mayor



